
 

 

 

Second Sunday in Lent  

Year C  

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нмΣ нлмс 

St. Joseph the Worker  
Church 

44 Imperial Parade, Labrador  

Sunday Masses  

Sunday 7:00am  

Sunday 8:30am  

Weekday Masses  
Monday 7:00am  

Wednesday 7:00am  
 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

Gold Coast University 
Hospital  

Weekday Mass  

Friday 10:30am  

Guardian Angelsõ  
Church 

99 Scarborough St., Southport  

Sunday Masses  

Saturday 6:00pm  

Sunday  7:00am,  10:00am  

Weekday Mass  
Friday 12:30pm  

Reconciliation  

Saturday 4:30pm  
(The Church is open  

Tuesday, Wednesday and 

Thursdays from  
10:30am to 1:30pm.)  

 

Mary Immaculate  
Church 

31 Edmund Rice Drive, Ashmore  

Sunday Masses  

8:30am, 6:00pm  

Korean Masses    
Sunday 3:00pm  

(Last Saturday of the month  
at 6:00pm)  

Weekday Masses  
Tuesday 9:00am  

Thursday 5:30pm  

Holy Hour  
First Thursday of the month 

at 4:15pm.  

òRite of Election Ceremonyó 
 

Last Sunday, 14  February, about 600 people across the Archdiocese of Brisbane came together to 
celebrate the Rite of Election at the Cathedral of St Stephen. The Rite of Election, usually held on the 
first Sunday of Lent, is an important step in the RCIA  (Rite of Christian Initiation for  Adults ) 
process. RCIA is a formal program of catechetical instruction, simple practice (prayer and spirituality) 
and liturgies, whereby adults, called òCatechumens ó, are formally admitted into the Church and 
receive the Sacraments of Initiation (Baptism, Confirmation and Holy Eucharist). ( The Sacrament of 

Penance is received later since baptism washes away all sin - both original and actual sin.)  
 

During the Liturgy of the Word, His Grace, Archbishop Mark gave an inspiring message about the 
journey of our life. While the catechumens, candidates, sponsors and the rest of the community had 

taken different paths that led us to that point in time, we were all called by God to begin our journey 
and be strengthened by His presence along the way.  
 

Following the Liturgy of the Word, the catechumens were invited, alongside their sponsors, to process 

to the front of the Sanctuary (altar). Right there, they were invited to affirm their desire to enter fully 
into the life of the Church. 
Special prayer was said by 
the Archbishop for the 
candidates, as their sponsors 
and the gathered assembly 
stretched out their hands of 

blessing. However, as the 
catechumens approached 
the altar, their names were 
brought forth to be inscribed 
into the Book of the Elect, 
recognising them as the 

ôElect of Godõ, or those who 
have been chosen by Him for 
baptism. As a result, their 
sponsors declared their support for their catechumens by placing their right hand over their shoulders, 
to be admitted to the Easter sacraments.  
 

Our enthusiastic applause provided spirited confirmation of Archbishop Markõs earlier words that ôas 
Catholics we are companions on this journeyõ. It was a spirit-filled moment for the gathered assembly 
to witness our rich Catholic faith, made visible by those who stood proudly declaring their wish to join 
the Catholic Church.  
 

However, their presence reminds us that the Church is on a journey, constantly striving to renew 
herself . As a pilgrim Church, the newly elect serve as a source of hope and a promise of the continued 
strength of our Catholic faith ôthat stretches far into the past and far into the futureõ. The Elect now 
begin their ôperiod of purification and enlightenmentõ, which concludes with the celebration of the 

sacraments at the Easter Vigil. The next step is called mystagogy,  where the newly baptised and 
confirmed will grow in their understanding of and commitment to the Catholic Church.  
 

As a loving faith community, let us continue to prayerfully support them on this journey, so that the good 
Lord who has begun this calling in their lives brings it to fulfilment. Amen.  Fr. Paul  
 

 

 

PARISH 
 CONTACTS 

 

Pastors 
 

Fr. Jan Bialasiewicz 
(Parish Priest) 

 

Fr. Huong Van Nguyen 
(Associate Pastor) 

  

Fr. Paul Eloagu 
(Associate Pastor) 

  
  

Parish Office  
 

Leeanne Human 
(Parish Manager) 

 

Daloras Howes 
(Parish Secretary) 

 

John Wintour 
(Newsletter/Website Editor) 
winlock1@optusnet.com.au 

 

Parish email address 
info@scp.org.au 

 

Parish phone number 
07 5510 2222 

 

Parish fax number 
07 5510 2244 

 

Parish Website 
http:\\scp.org.au 

 
 

Parish Schools  

 

Aquinas College 
Peter Hurley 
(Principal) 

07 5510 2888 
  

Guardian Angels 
Stephen Montgomery 

(Principal) 
07 5510 0055 

 

De Paul Villa  
  

Julie Madden 
(Director of Aged Care) 

07 5582 7250 
 

De Paul Manor  
Estate  

 

Jessica Madden 
(Manager) 

07 5582 7999 

mailto:lis@scp.org.au
mailto:info@scp.org.au
http://scp.org.au


 

 

 

 

 

Notice  - Principalõs Tours at Aquinas College 
 

 

Notice  - World Day of Prayer - Cuba  

Jesus said to them, òReceive children. Receive 
me.ó In response to Jesusõ words, women of 
Cuba organised a World Day of Prayer. This 
year it will be held on Friday 14 March  at 
9:30am  at Uniting Church , Southport. 
Everyone is welcome.  

 
 

Feasts and Saints of this Week  

 Sunday  
21 February  

 Monday  
22 February  

Tuesday  

23 February  

 Wednesday  
24 February  

Thursday  
25 February  

 Friday  
26 February  

 Saturday  
27 February  

St. Peter Damian   The Chair of 
St Peter the Apostle      

St. Polycarp    St. Adela   St. Nestor 
of Magydos    

St. Isabel 
of France        

St. Anne Line    

The Word of the Lord for Next Sunday:    Exodus 3:1 -8, 13 -15   1 Corinthians 10:1 -6, 10 -12   Luke 13:1 -9  

 
 

 

ARCHBISHOP  MARK  COLERIDGE  

invites you to the annual  
 

CHRISM  MASS 
 

Wednesday 16 March 2016  

7:00pm  

The Cathedral of St Stephen  
 

This is a celebration for the entire Archdiocese.  

All are Welcome  

Notice  - Lenten Spiritual Practices  
As  Lent has now commenced, we should remember the 
significance of this season as preparation for Easter. The 
importance of almsgiving , prayer  and fasting  should be 
foremost in our minds. Additionally, there are traditional 
catholic practices and activities that also make Lent a 
special time.   
 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament  

During Lent, Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament occurs 

each Thursday at Guardian Angels  11:00am 1:00pm . 
 

Stations of the Cross  

Stations of the Cross occur at St Joseph the Worker  every 
Friday  at 7:00pm during Lent.  
 

Project Compassion  

The boxes and envelopes for Project 
Compassion 2016 are available at the back of 
each church.  

Meeting  - Sacramental Program  

For parents and children who celebrated the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation in November last year, please note that the 
Sacramental Program 2015/16 resumes with a Parents and 
Children meeting on one of the following dates:  
 Option 1:   Thursday, 3 March  at 4:00pm , OR 
 Option 2:  Sunday, 6 March  after the Sunday 

Mass at 8:30 am . 
Together, parents and children must attend 
one of these meetings . The parents and 
children will then be given dates and resources 

for other activities that will prepare them for 
the Sacraments of Confirmation and First Holy 
Communion.  

Notice  - Divine Mercy  

In order to have a deeper appreciation of the 
Divine Mercy we will have a weekly meeting this 
year of Prayer  and sharing the Encyclical of 
Pope Francis . 
 

Commencing on the 1st March  after the 
9:00am  Mass at Mary Immaculate Church  the 
meeting will last for about 30 to 40 minutes. 

Please contact Sabina on 55827913 or email to: 
7913@depaulmanorestate.com.au . 

Social  - Parish Bus Trip  

As advertised last week, please note 
the details of the CWL Parish Bus Trip 
to Redcliffe  on Thursday 17 March . 
The bus leaves Ashmore Plaza at 
8:00am, picks up at Railway Street 
and departs St Joseph the Worker at 

8:30am. There will be Morning Tea at Pelican Point followed 
by lunch with a choice of roasts at Redcliffe Leagues Club. 
We then visit the Bee Gees Museum. The all -inclusive cost is 
$50. We would appreciate you wearing your name tag on the 
day. For bookings or detailed information, please contact Pat 
on: 5539 5849.  

Click graphic 
for more 

details. 

 

LENTEN  RECONCILIATION 
 

Please note the following times and places for this  
 Sacrament during Lent.  

 

¶ February  29 , Monday   Labrador , Fr Rafael  
¶ March  2 , Wednesday   Labrador , Fr Rafael  
¶ March  3 , Thursday   Ashmore , Fr Oskar  
  (during the Holy Hour)  
¶ March 7 , Monday   Labrador , Fr Rafael  
¶ March  9 , Wednesday   Labrador , Fr Rafael  
¶ March  17 , Thursday   Ashmore , Second Rite  
¶ March  18 , Friday   Southport , Fr Oskar  
  (during 12.30 Mass)  
 

At Guardian Angels Church, Southport during the Adoration of 
the Blessed Sacrament every Thursday from 11:00am-1:00pm and on 
Tuesdays and Wednesdays 10:30am-1:30pm, parishioners and visitors 
are welcomed to celebrate the Sacrament of Reconciliation. 

 

Also note that every Saturday afternoon at Guardian Angels Church the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation is available from 4:30pm-5:30pm as shown on 
the front page. 

http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=780
http://www.catholic.org/homily/yearoffaith/story.php?id=49833
http://www.catholic.org/homily/yearoffaith/story.php?id=49833
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=99
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=1126
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=4825
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=4825
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=126
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=126
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=1419
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/022116.cfm
http://www.aquinas.qld.edu.au/News/Pages/BCE-demo-three.aspx
mailto:7913@depaulmanorestate.com.au
http://www.aquinas.qld.edu.au/News/Pages/BCE-demo-three.aspx
http://www.aquinas.qld.edu.au/News/Pages/BCE-demo-three.aspx
http://www.aquinas.qld.edu.au/News/Pages/BCE-demo-three.aspx


 

 

 
 

 
Your Prayers are Requested for Those Who have Journeyed to the Father  
Anniversaries:  (Nil)  
Recently Deceased:  Graham  Fletcher        
 Sick and in Need:  Stephanie Alijahn , Linda  Allen , Douglas  Bateman , Zelda  Bickerstaff , Christopher  Browne , 
 Matthew  Byrne , Clare  Dobozy , Bernadette  Douwes , Patricia Ferguson , Maureen  Flanagan , 
 Shirley  Harris , Michael  Jamrich , Maureen  McCabe , Irena  Molloy , Gary  OõConnell, Angela  Taylor , 

Mladen  Topic , Fr  Keith  Turnbull , Joe  Tuesley , Denise  Vantest , David  Walters  
 
 

LƳƳŀŎǳƭŀǘŜ IŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ aŀǊȅ ǿŜ ǘǊǳǎǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴǘƭŜ ŎŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜǊŎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿŜ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǎƛŎƪ ƻǊ ƭƻƴŜƭȅ ƻǊ ƘǳǊǝƴƎΦ 
 IŜƭǇ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ Iƻƭȅ aƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ōŜŀǊ ƻǳǊ ōǳǊŘŜƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛŦŜ ǳƴǝƭ ǿŜ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ƭƛŦŜ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΦ 

Notice  - Lay Carmelites  

The monthly meeting of the Gold Coast Lay Carmelites will be 

held at 10:30am  today Sunday 21 February  at Surfers 

Paradise Parish Hospitality Centre Clear Island  Waters  
following the 9:00am Mass. The theme for this meeting is ôThe 
Lay Carmelite Statutesõ. All are welcome. There is no fee but 
please bring a plate to share over a light lunch. Please contact 
Norm Harding on: 0421 12575 or ave.olmc@outlook.com . 
 

 ********************************************************************************************************  

Humour  - Worth A Smile  

 Q. What did one eye say to the other?  
 A.  Between you and me, something smells.  
 Q. How do locomotives hear?  
 A.  Through the enginears.  

 

Notice  - Planned Giving  

Our new Planned Giving program begins at the beginning of 
April. Is your òMy Parish Pledgeó form sitting on the kitchen 
bench waiting to be filled in?  Today is the day to commit. 
Complete the form, scan and email it to the Parish at 
info@scp.org.au  to begin your 2016 pledge.  

 For Sale  - Lenten Books and CD/DVDs  

There are a few Lenten books and 2 DVDs (being lost, being 
found) left over. Cost of the Lenten book is $7 while that of a 
DVD is $17. Please call the Parish Office if interested.  
 

 ********************************************************************************************************  

Notice  - Found Key  

Last Sunday 14 February , one key on a key ring was found at 

St Joseph the Worker Church , Labrador. Please collect it at 
the Piety stall.  
 

 ********************************************************************************************************  

Notice  - Minister Rosters  

The new rosters for ministers are ready to be collected at the 
back of your church.  

 Today We Welcome into Godõs Family 
  
 Fletcher  Pearce, son of Mark and Alita Pearce 
 Jett  James Tikey and Max  James Tikey, children of Anthony and Cara Tikey  

 

Parish Date Claimers  - 2016  
3C ¦ The Catholic Connect Group.    Our group meets every first  
and third  Sunday  of the month  at 11:30am in Guardian 

Angels Church for prayer, bible sharing and fellowship. All 
are welcome. Contact  Allan  and Eleanor Amores by phone 
on: 0438 724053.  
Bridge. Every Wednesday  9:30am to 12:30pm in the Meeting 
Room at Mary Immaculate. Beginners welcome . 
$@SGNKHB 8NLDM½R -D@FTDq Meets second Friday of each Month   
at 11:00am in the Meeting Room of Guardian Angels Church 
and is followed by Mass and lunch.  
Craft. Every Tuesday  9:30am to 11:30pm in the Annex of St. 
Joseph. Beginners are most welcome . 
Musical PlayGroup. Our group, run by grandparents and 
parents, meets during school term time on Thursdays from 
9:00am to 10:30am at the Resource Centre at Mary 
Immaculate. Contact Melissa Coman at her email address: 
melissacoman@gmail.com  or phone: 0431 071177.  
Rosary and Novena. At 6:00pm every Wednesday at St. Joseph 
the Worker. On the first Wednesday of the month , they are 
followed by Mass at 7:00pm.  
SCP Care and Concern Transport Service.  This service is for 
elderly parishioners who require assistance and transport to 
medical, dental or optical appointments. Phone 0421507554 . 
Please leave a message if unanswered.  

A reminder to all our valued Care and Concern Volunteers 
that our first meeting for 2016 is on Monday 22 February  in 
the Mary Immaculate Meeting Room at 10:30am. All are 
welcome for morning tea and an enthusiastic start for our 
New Year of Care and Concern.  
Morning Tea. On the  first Sunday of each month  at the 

òAnnexó after 8:30am Mass at St. Joseph the Worker. 

Date Claimer  - Thank You for Sr Helen  

Please record Sunday 17 April  in your diary as an 
important date to thank Sr Helen for her hard work and 
great contribution to our parish. While some time off, Sr 
Helen has notified us that the 17 April would be a suitable 
occasion for this farewell event.  We are hopeful that you will 
join us when we thank Sr Helen for her time at Southport 
Parish  at Mass on 17 April at 8:30am  at Ashmore . 

Notice  - Jubilee of Mercy  
 

Commencing  Friday, 26 February , additional  

Reconciliation times have been made available at 
Sacred Heart on Fridays at  10:00am -11:30am and  
5:00pm -6:30pm. All the faithful are encouraged to take 
this opportunity to deepen their spiritual lives in the 
Jubilee of Mercy.  

Seat of Mercy for South Coast Deanery  

Sacred Heart Church,  

50 Fairway Drive, Clear Island Waters . 

Notice  - Vinnieõs Membership 

The Guardian Angels, Southport and Mary 
Immaculate, Ashmore conferences of St Vincent 

de Paul are having a membership drive  on the 
weekend of 27/28 February . John Campbell 
from Vinnies will be speaking at most Masses 
that weekend. Conference members will be in 
attendance at all Masses at all three churches to 

talk to parishioners who may be interested in becoming a 
member to help òThe Good Worksó of the St Vincent de Paul 
Society.  Barry Litfin (Southport)/Sharni Lord (Ashmore)  

mailto:ave.olmc@outlook.com
mailto:info@scp.org.au
mailto:melissacoman@gmail.com


 

 

 
 
PROCESSIONAL HYMN  
 

All Are Welcome    
 

Let us build a house where love can 
dwell and all can safely live.  
A place where saints and children tell 
how hearts learn to forgive.  
Built of hopes and dreams and visions, 
rock of faith and vault of grace,  
Here the love of Christ shall end 
divisions.  
 

Refrain:  
All are welcome, all are welcome, all 
are welcome in this place.  
 

Let us build a house where prophets 
speak, and words are strong and true.  
Where all Godõs children dare to seek to 
dream Godõs reign anew. 
Here the cross shall stand as witness 
and as symbol of Godõs grace; 
Here as one we claim the faith of Jesus.  

 R 
© 1994, Marty Haugen, GIA Publications  

 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION  
 

GIFTS PROCESSION  
 

Without Seeing You  
 

Refrain:  
Without seeing you, we love you;  
Without touching you, we embrace;  
Without knowing you, we follow;  
Without seeing you, we believe.  
 

We return to you deep within,  
Leave the past to the dust;  
Turn to you with tears and fasting;  
You are ready to forgive. R 

 

The sparrow will find a home,  
near to you O God;  
How happy, we who dwell with you,  
for ever in your house. R 
 

For ever we sing to you  
of your goodness, O God;  
Proclaiming to all the world  
of your faithfulness and love. R 
 

For you are our shepherd,  
there is nothing that we need;  
In green pastures we will find our rest, 

near the waters of peace. R 
 

© 1993 David Haas GIA Publications  
 

MEMORIAL ACCLAMATION  (ICEL)  
 

We proclaim your death, O Lord, and 
profess your Resurrection until you 
come again.  

 
 

We are sons of the morning;  
We are daughters of day.  

The One who has loved us  
Has brightened our way.  
The Lord of all kindness  
Has called us to be  
A light for his people  
to set their hearts free. R 
 

© 1981, Daniel L Schutte and New Dawn Music  

     

 

COMMUNION PROCESSION  
 

Daughter of Australia  
 

Daughter of Australia, saint for  every 
land,  
Mary, we are listening, keen to 
understand  
how God works among us now as in the 
past.  
Speak with us and teach us  
wisdom that will last.  
 

Mary, what did you see?    
I saw human need: in the far -flung 
places  
God called me to lead children to the 
Father,  

lost ones to the Son, driven by the Spirit 
till the work was done.  
 

Mary, what did you do?    
I began to teach with my chosen Sisters,  
far as we could reach,  
all across Australia and beyond the sea,  
travelling as pilgrims, always trustingly.  
  

© Archdiocese of Brisbane 2013  

Text:  Mark B Coleridge b. 1948  
Tune: BRISBANE (Irish Traditional, arranged by    

Dr Percy Jones)  
 

Oh Lord Hear My Prayer  
 

Oh Lord hear my prayer,  
O Lord, hear my prayer:  
When I call answer me.  
 

O Lord, hear my prayer,  
O Lord, hear my prayer.  
Come and listen to me.  
 

© Ateliers Et Presses De Taize, 71250 Taize 

Communaute, France  
 

RECESSIONAL HYMN  
 

City Of God  
 

Awake from your slumber!  
Arise from your sleep!  
A new day is dawning  
For all those weep.  
The people in darkness  
have seen a great light.  
The Lord of our longing  
has conquered the night.  
 

Refrain:  
Let us build the city of God.  
May our tears be turned into dancing!  

For the Lord, our light and our love,  
Has turned the night into day!  
 
  

  

  
 

Used with permission from  Word of Life International   

  COYPYRIGHT WORD OF LIFE    LICENCE   129/130 

RESPONSORIAL  

 PSALM  
 

The Lord is my light and 

my salvation.  
 

© Gia Productions  

 

 

Parish Social Committee  
2016 Coming Events  

  

March  
 20 Palm Sunday 
 24 Holy Thursday 
 25 Good Friday 
 26 Holy Saturday 
 27 Easter Sunday 

April  
 17 Autumn Melodies 

May  
 1 St Joseph the Worker (celebration) 
 22 Multicultural Festival 
 24 Mary Help of Christians 
 

June  
 2 Confirmation 
 5 First Holy Communion 
 24 Mary Help of Christians 

July  
 8 Volunteersô BBQ 
 17 Artico  

August  
 13 Mulled Wine Night 

September  
 10 Pizza and Games 
Night 

October  
 10 Holy Rosary 

November  
 1 All Saints 
 2 All Souls 
 25 Christmas Breakup 
 27 First Sunday of Advent 

External News  
 

Mass in French  
Fr Tom Elich will celebrate  Mass in French 
at Bulimba Parish's Sts Peter and Paul 

Church at 25 Main Avenue, Bulimba on 
Sunday 28 February . These Masses are 

held quarterly and this is the first for 2016. 

The Mass starts at 3:00pm . All are welcome 
to attend, especially Francophiles and 
newcomers. The 'Missa en  français' will be 
followed by refreshments (please BYO plate 

to share in the fellowship).  
 

Fortieth Class Reunion  
The Class of 1972 -1976  from Corpus 
Christi College , Nundah are hosting their 
40 th  Reunion on Saturday 21 May .  For all 

details, please contact Barbara Gallagher 
(nee Jaenke) on 0412 199 088.  


